
From: Esther Oghenekaro 

Sent: 20 September 2022 20:41 

To: Planning Planning 

Cc: 

Subject: Application ref: 2021/0903/P 115B Gaisford Street-request to 

have planning permission withdrawn 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear planning@camden.gov.uk 

 

It has come to my attention that planning permission has been granted to Ms. Anne 
Gruenwaelder joint freeholder of flat 117B Gaisford street, to extend her property. 
 

I have now seen the plans for the first time and the formal notice of this planning 
application by Camden Council Planning Office. 
 

Firstly I would like to draw reference to the fact that I like Alice was never given 
formal notice of this planning application by Camden Council Planning Office, and 
were therefore was not given the opportunity to object to this application. 
 

Decision Letter date 20 October 2021 sent to Camden Council's Daniel Pope Chief 
Planning Officer sited: 
 

1 Reasons for granting permission:  
 

"No objections have been raised in relation to the application. Neutral comments 
from a resident and Kentish Town Neighbourhood forum have been taken into 
account.  There is an existing relationship in terms of overlooking and potential for 
noise"  
 

I would like to comment that since Anne has moved in, I have had to put up curtains 
for the first time for privacy and noise levels on occasions on the terrace have been 
loud I have not made and formal or informal complaint about this with her.  I have 
also been informed by my neighbour Mr Martin Congo  (he 
is severely disabled)  of the proposed plans, he too objects as currently his privacy 
had been comprised with people peering into his kitchen and lower bed room from 
the existing terrace and believes that this will continue and is worried about any more 
restriction to light or shadow to his view,  
 

 have enjoyed the 
view from my kitchen window, this purposed plan with cause me visual amenity, 
extreme loss of light ( further lack of privacy and noise disturbance nearby bedroom 
should the plan be granted).  
 



It appears to me that the  legal process has not been followed and to date there have 
been no replies to Alice's emails sent August 8th 2022, detailing her objections and 
concerns.   
 

To confirm I totally object to this planning permission Application ref: 2021/0903/P 

 

I would appreciate a reply in a timely fashion.  
 

With regards 

 

 

 

Esther Oghenekaro  
 

 


